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From the Minister 

MINISTER 
Dear Friends,  

I hope everyone has been enjoying 

the summer weather as much as we 

have. It has been wonderful playing/

sitting in the garden, going for walks, 

paddling at the shore, playing in the 

new aqua park at the Broughty Ferry 

play park, and of course eating ice 

cream! And no matter how good this 

summer has been to my soul with 

‘fun in the sun,’ I can’t ignore the fact 

that this wonderful weather in Scot-

land is not mirrored across the world. 

The world has seen an outbreak of 

deadly fires swipe across the globe, 

in Greece, Canada and the States 

and even into the arctic circle! Rain-

fall, floods and heatwave have  

created a raising death toll in Japan. 

A recent article by CNN states that 

the northern plain of China, one of 

the most densely populated regions 

in the world might be uninhabitable 

by 2070. And even here in the UK, 

dairy cows are being sent to slaugh-

ter earlier than planned due to the 

drought. 

So while I have greatly enjoyed this 
summer of sun, which I am sure you 
have as well, I don’t think we can 
enjoy it without facing the stark and 
startling realities around us. The first 
week of the school summer holidays 
we ran a wonderful holiday club. 
Professor Potty’s Time Travelling  

In a piece written by the New York 

Times entitled, Britain, can we - 

really- talk about this weather weôre 

having?  The closing line poignantly 

said this: 

óAnd for all of us in our daily lives, it 

means being prepared to call out 

climate change when we see it. 

If we donôt learn to call a heat-wave 

like what it is, we are doomed to 

keep repeating the same mistakes 

over and over again ð equivocating, 

avoiding and getting hotter all the 

time.ô 

I didn’t expect my second ever Net-
work to be so serious, but I can’t 
seem to shake the calling that as 
Christians we need to call out  
climate change when we see it. For 
we know that climate change will 
most detrimentally impact the poor, 
weak and marginalised of our world. 
For we have been given a calling to 
care for God’s creation and all within 
it. So to stand up for them is to stand 
up for a world where we can all live.  
 
With love — Alisa 

Tales. The very first day we had a 
visit from Adam (as in first man) 
telling us how God gave him and 
Eve the job to care for and look 
after the planet, something they 
failed to do fully. Our next visitor 
was Anya from Bangladesh. She 
taught the boys and girls that in 
Bangladesh the sea is getting 
higher and higher, which means 
that for many people the land 
where they live, grow crops, keep 
animals is slowly disappearing. 
Professor Potty replied, ‘You said 
we can help, But how? We live so 
far away!’ And Anya said, “Yes, but 
if you change things here, that can 
help us in Bangladesh. You can 
use less electricity, you can walk or 
bike or bus instead of going in cars. 
Cars cause lots of pollution that 
changes our climate and affect 
people all over the world.” 

The purpose of the Camp in the Car-
pathian Mountains is to reach out to 
those who are often marginalised by 
society and to demonstrate to them 
the care and compassion shown by 
Christ. 
This summer a team of volunteers 
travelled to Romania and joined  
people with various disabilities who  
attended along with their families.  
Activities were designed to suit all 
abilities. 
I would like to thank the Members of 

St Margaret’s who supported this 

project and enabled all who attended 

the camp to be touched by the hand 

of God.  —  Niamh Shiel 

Carpathian Aid 
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Alpha Course  
Wednesday nights ï starting 

on 9 January 2019.  
Come for a meal, a reflection 

and a discussion.  

29 September  
27 October  

24 November  
 

3pm to 5pm in the  
Church Hall  

 

Messy Christingle  
Monday 24 December  

6pm in the hall  



    

Network Deadline:  
All articles to be in the  

Church Office by  
Friday 19 October  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
  
 
 
 
 
  

SEPTEMBER  
Sunday 2 at 9.15am and 10.30am  

Worship 

Monday 3 at 2pm (Hall)  

Badminton re-starts 

Tuesday 4 at 9.30am (Hall)  

Tots and Toddlers 

Tuesday 4 at 10am (Session Room)  

Care Team/Pastoral/Flower Meeting 

Tuesday 4 at 2pm  

Service at Shiell Court  

Tuesday 4 at 7pm (Room 1)  

Guild Committee  

Wednesday 5 at 12.30 (Foyer)  

Café 

Sunday 9 at 9.15am and 10.30am  

Worship  

Sunday 9 at 3pm to 5pm (Church)  

‘Big Sing’ for the Iona Community 
followed by a Strawberry Tea in the 
hall 

Sunday 9 at 7pm (Hall)  

Youth Club 

Tuesday 11 at 9.30am (Hall)  

Tots and Toddlers 

Wednesday 12 at 12.30 (Foyer)  

Café 

Wednesday 12 at 2pm (Room 2)  

Bereavement Friendship Group 

Thursday 13 at 2pm (Room 1)  

Book Club 

Sunday 16 at 9.15am and 10.30am  

Worship 

Tuesday 18 at 9.30am (Hall)  

Tots and Toddlers 

Tuesday 18 at 7.30pm (Hall)  

Evening Guild 

Wednesday 19 at 12.30 (Foyer)  

Cafe 

Sunday 23 at 9.15am and 10.30am  

Harvest Worship 

Sunday 23 at 6.30pm (Hall)  

Harvest Supper 

Tuesday 25 at 9.30am (Hall)  

Tots and Toddlers 

Tuesday 25 at 2.30pm (Hall)  

Afternoon Guild 

Tuesday 25 at 7.15pm (Room 1)  

Leadership Team meeting 

Wednesday 26 at 12.30 (Foyer)  

Cafe 

Saturday 29 at 2pm (Hall)  

Baptismal Celebration Service 

Saturday 29 at 3pm (Hall)  

Messy Church 

Sunday 30 at 9.15am and 10.30am  

Worship  

OCTOBER  
Tuesday 2 at 9.30am (Hall)  

Tots and Toddlers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Tuesday 2 at 7.30pm (Hall)  
Evening Guild 
Sunday 7 at 9.15am and 10.30am  
Worship  
Wednesday 10 at 2pm (Room 2)  
Bereavement Friendship Group 
Thursday 11 at 2pm (Room 1)  
Book Club 
Sunday 14 at 9.15am and 10.30am  
Worship  
Tuesday 16 at 7.30pm (Hall)  
Evening Guild 
Sunday 21 at 9.15am and 10.30am  
Worship.  
Tuesday 23 at 9.30am (Hall)  
Tots and Toddlers 
Tuesday 23 at 7pm (Room 1)  
Guild Committee 
Wednesday 24 at 12.30 (Foyer)  
Café 
Saturday 27 at 3pm (Hall)  
Messy Church 
Sunday 28 at 9.15am and 10.30am  
Sacrament of Holy Communion 
Tuesday 30 at 9.30am (Hall)  
Tots and Toddlers 
Tuesday 30 at 2pm (Hall)  
Afternoon Guild 
Wednesday 31 at 12.30 (Foyer)  
Cafe 

NOVEMBER  
Saturday 3 10am to 12 noon (Hall)  

Guild Coffee Morning 

Sunday 4 at 9.15am and 10.30am  

Worship  

Tuesday 6 at 9.30am (Hall)  

Tots and Toddlers 

Tuesday 6 at 7.15pm (Room 1)  

Leadership Team meeting 

Thursday 8 at 2pm (Room 1)  

Book Club 

Friday 9 at 7pm (Church)  

Tayside Organist’s Concert 

Sunday 11 at 9.15am and 10.30am  

Worship with Act of Remembrance 

Sunday 11 at 7pm (Church)  

Joint service for Armistice Day 

LIFTS TO CHURCH 
Volunteer drivers are happy to help 
anyone who has difficulty in getting 
to Church on Sunday mornings. 
Here are a list of drivers who will 
collect you and take you home. 

 

SEPT 
2  Graham Stark 730904 
  Lindsay Darroch 738224 
9  Graham Stark 730904 
  David Laing  739586 
16  John Grocott 779581 
  Anne Chalmers 739719 
23  Steve Johnston 477739 
  Chris Johnston 477739 
30  Lindsay Foulis 774851 
  Ellenore Foulis 774851 
OCT  
7  Jack Robertson 776955 
  Lindsay Darroch 738224 
14  Iain Ross  779102 
  Denise Melville  477964 
21  Harry Dowie  776679 
  Pamela Crichton 534610 
28 Stan Hutcheson 779250  
  Anne Reid  774847 
NOV 
4  Ian Meach  776542 
  Joyce Meach 776542 
11  Jack Robertson     776955 
  David Laing  739586 

OUR DIARY  CHURCH REGISTER 
 
Baptisms:   
It has been a pleasure to welcome to 
our Church Family: 
Connor Henderson  
Alexander Moulton 
Jack Thompson 
Jack Gunn 
Evie Colston 
Isla Lockhart 
Scott Fraser 
Cameron Fraser 
Daniel Rome 
Max Szeller 
Mya Szeller 
 
Marriages:  
We offer our congratulations to: 
Ruth Harris and Allan Ford 
Alison Robertson and Greg Leslie 
Jennifer Dunn and Connor McArtney 
 

Funerals:  

We remember those who have died  
recently: 
John Edwards 
Jean Gray 
Anna Jardine 
Roger McGowan 

Coming up in December...  
Our early services will continue 
throughout December.  
Sunday 2 at 9.15am and 10.30am, 
Victorian Christmas; 2.30pm A Time  
to Remember’ 
Sunday 9 at 10.30am  

Advent Worship 

Sunday 16 at 10.30am  

Junior Church Nativity 

Sunday 23 10.30am  
Lessons and Carols 
Monday 24 at 6pm (Hall) and  
7pm (Church)  
Messy Christingle followed by a 
service in the church. 
Monday 24 at 11.30pm (Church)  
Watchnight Service 
Tuesday 25 at 10.30am (Church)  
Family Service 



Snippets 

The Church Hall is  

available  to hire on weekdays/

weekends . For availability  

and prices phone 737294.  

Celebration Concert in 
the Church 

Scottish Country Dancing 
Come and join us in St Margaret's 
church hall Monday nights, 7:30 to 
9:30pm. All abilities are welcome ð 
the dances are walked through first.  
First meeting for the autumn -  
Monday 10th September 2018 

Vacancies at Barnhill St Margaretõs 
Part time Children and  

Families Worker 
Main duties include taking an active 
role in the preparation and leader-
ship of the Tots and Toddlers Group 
two mornings per week and assist-
ing with the planning and leadership 
of Messy Church and the Holiday 
Club. 
The applicant should be a commit-
ted Christian and have a belief in the 
work of the Church of Scotland. Sal-
ary up to £22,000 pro rata per an-
num, depending on age and  
experience. 
 
Part time Music Co-ordinator. 
Main duties include assisting with 
the leading of worship at one or two 
services each month and participa-
tion in any special services including 
working with the young people and 
the choir. 
The number of hours is negotiable 
and there will be flexibility outwith 
the Sundays on duty. 
For further information please con-
tact the Church Office on 01382 

To mark the first anniversary of the 
installation of our new organ, there 
will be a Concert in the Church at 
7pm on Friday 9  November.  
Included in the programme will be a 
brief presentation by a representa-
tive from Viscount Organs demon-
strating the technology which so 
closely matches the performance of a 
traditional Pipe Organ.  
The organ will be used to accom-
pany a Woodwind Group as well as 
a Trumpet Solo, a Piper, the Choir 
and the Congregation.  

Further details will be available 
shortly.  

Our thanks are due to Alisa and 
Neal for welcoming us into their 
home on two consecutive Sundays in 
July. The weather dictated that the 
first group enjoyed a glorious day 
and were able to spill out into the 
garden while the second group ex-
perienced what we usually accept as 
a ônormalõ summerõs day and re-
mained indoors. The fellowship  
generated on both days was the 
same and we all appreciated the  
opportunity to socialise and get to 
know each other better. 
 
The Bereavement Friendship 
Group continues to meet in the 
lounge of the Hall from 2pm till 3pm 
on the second Wednesday of each 
month. This is an informal meeting 
and members find it helpful to be 
with people who share experiences 
of losing a loved one and are coping 
with the practical problems and 
loneliness that ensues. Please come 
along if you feel it would help.  
 
Starter Packs 
If you have any suitable household 
items for Starter Packs please place 
them in the designated area at the 
main door of the Church. Similarly 
with goods for the Foodbank. There 
is a growing need in our community 
for our continued support for both 
worthwhile projects.  
 
Choir 
Choir Practices restart at 9:30 in the 
Hall on September 9th New Mem-
bers will be made very welcome. 
 
A Harvest Supper will be held in the 
Hall at 6.30pm on Sunday 23 Sep-
tember. At the Morning services on 
that day you will have the opportu-
nity to bring gifts of food suitable for 
the foodbank. Tea, Coffee, Tinned 
fruit, Soup, Cereal, UHT Milk, 
Tinned Ham and Tuna are accept-
able suggestions. Whatever you do-
nate will be appreciated. 

We will be holding Remembrance 
Services in commemoration on 11 

November 2018 at 9.15am, 10.30am 
and a joint service at 7pm. If you are 
a relative of any of the men on our 
World War 1 and World War 2 me-
morials and would like to be invited 
to this service please contact our 
church office. Phone 737294, 
church.office@btconnect.com 
World War 1 
Major Emslie Tosh, Capt. James M 
Grant MC, Lieut. Sidney H  
Steven MC 
Lieut. Harvey S. Steven, Second 
Lieut. George Nairn, Lieut. Frederick 
Sheriff 
Second Lieut. Robert S Braidwood, 
Bombadier Robert Fletcher, Private 
John Ferguson, Private William  
Ferguson, Private John Kennedy, 
Private Ian MacDougall, Private 
John McDonald, Private Thomas S 
Malcolm, Private Charles C Peter, 
Private David S Rennie, Private 
David Kidd.  
World War 2 
Eric J. Andrew, Joseph Allan L.  
Benson, Thomas Braithwaite, David 
Lawrence 
George Lorimer, Robert W. Martin, 
William S. Pattullo, Harvey S.  
Shillidy  
Charles R. Wallace, Harold M.  
Whitney  
 
Hospital Visits 
Please let the minister know if some-
one is in hospital or requires a 
visit.   Alisa can be contacted by 
phoning the Church Office on 
737294 or by e-mail to  
Alisa.McDonald@church of  
scotland.org.uk  
  

Remembrance Sunday 

Congratulations 
Alan Moonie has won a bronze 
medal and a 4th place playing Boccia 
at the Special Olympics anniversary 
Games in Stirling. Well done Alan.  

 

Poppies 
It is hoped that on Remembrance 
Sunday this year the church can be 
decorated with poppies that have 
been made by knitting or  
crochet  The congregation is asked, 
if they can, to take part in this activ-
ity.  Patterns are available at the 
church doors and a box will be at 
the main door for contribu-
tions.  Many thanks.    
 
Big Sing 
Sunday 9 September: 3pm to 5pm - 
Iona Community ôBIG SINGõ in the 
church led by Fiona Squires fol-
lowed by a  Strawberry Tea in the 
hall. There are no tickets for this 
event but donations can be made on 
the day. This is a fundraising event 
as the Iona Community invite peo-
ple from around the world to secure 
the future of its centre and presence 
on the tiny Scottish island of Iona, 
by helping them raise £500,000 by 
the end of the year. 

 

The YOUTH CLUB has resumed and 

will meet at 7pm on the 9th September 

in the hall.  All young people from S1 

upwards welcome.  Feel free to bring a 

friend. Our meeting on the 23rd Sep-

tember will include the Harvest Supper.  

Bridge Lunch 
Friday 2 November in the Hall  
12.30 for 1pm, tables of 4. 
Contact office to book a place. 



  Barnhill St Margaretôs  

Parish Church Office  

Telephone 737294  SCO11017  

The Ministerôs 

telephone  

number is 01382 737294  

The Holiday Club 

The Ministerôs time off work is 

Monday  

Barnhill St Margaret's is part of the 
Broughty Ferry Churches Group  
initiative called With Refugees 
Broughty Ferry (WRBF). Our aim is 
to help refugees displaced by war. 
We are working to find opportunities 
for members of the Broughty Ferry 
Churches to get involved. Dundee 
Refugee Support collects, sorts and 
ships clothes and bedding directly to 
refugee camps in Europe.  
DRS has a warehouse at Block 31, 
Broomhill Rd, Dunsinane Estate It is 
open from 11am to 2pm every 
Wednesday to receive material which 
volunteers can help to sort and pack. 
They would welcome more  
volunteers. Is this of interest? Is so 
please contact me on mobile 07802 
527223 or email  
graham.mckee@hotmail.co.uk 

 

With Refugees  
Broughty Ferry  

 

The Guild  

celebrates  

21 years of 

their link 

with 

Kingswells 

Church in  

Aberdeen  

This year our Guild celebrated a 21 
year link with the Kingswell Guild in 
Aberdeen. A group of ladies from 
Kingswell joined us for worship fol-
lowed by lunch at Woodlands Hotel. 
The Guild’s first meeting is on Tues-
day 18

 
September when the Guest 

Speaker will be Fiona Corner from 
Dementia Dogs. The afternoon Guild 
starts on Tuesday 25

 
September 

when the Minister will hold a  Com-
munion service. A preview of the 
syllabus is displayed on the notice 
board in the Hall. The Evening Guild 
meets on alternate Tuesdays at 
7:30pm and the Afternoon Guild 
Meets on the last Tuesday of the 
month at 2:30pm. 
The Guild Gathering will be in the 
Caird Hall on Saturday 1

 
September 

from 10am. Tickets are free and are 
available for both Guild and non 
Guild Members. The theme this year 
centres on young people. Members 
of the National Youth Assembly and 
the National Youth Choir of Scotland 
will be taking part and the Moderator 
will address the gathering. 
For further information about the 
Evening Guild contact Norma 
McDonald on 01382 793834 or Af-
ternoon Convenor contact Rhona 
McGeoghegan on 01382 774916. 

The Café is now open for the new 
session and we hope you will 
manage to come along. There will 
be a break after service on               
3 October and the Café will then 
run from  24 October till                 
19  December. 

Our amazing Tardis brought us trav-

ellers from both Biblical times and 

the present day, and our themes 

involved caring, friendship, health 

and giving. At our follow up Service 

on Sunday we were able to display 

our ‘Jesus is for everyone’ banner. 

Our thanks go to all leaders and 

helpers. 

Forthcoming Events  
Dundee Voluntary Action  

Falls Roadshow on Wednesday 24 
October 2018 at 11am in the Church 

Hall. Talk on fall prevention and 
home safety followed by information 
stalls with sight and hearing checks. 

To assist with numbers please 
phone 737294 if you wish to attend. 

Advent Bible Study  
Wednesday Evenings at 7pm 

starting 28
 
November. 
 

Sleep in the Park  
Saturday 8

 
December  

Last year 8,000 people slept in Prin-
cess Street Gardens and raised 
money to help end homelessness in 
Scotland. It is hoped this initiative 
can be continued and you are invited 
to participate. Contact Alisa if you 
are interested.  

Church Golf  
Scratch: Marion Duthie and John 
Tonner. Handicap: Alex Stewart and 
Rosemary Lees , Over 80: Andy 
Simpson. — £555 raised so far. 
Thanks to all who organised and 
supported this event. 


